# Rochester Institute of Technology Rochester 8, New York Student Council Minutes November 14, 1963

The regular meeting of the R.I.T. Student Council was called to order by the President, Ron Sherman. Roll Call was taken and the minutes of the previous meeting were approved as read.

# PRESIDENT'S REPORT

Spring Vacation-Dr. Smith approved the following recommendation for spring vacation: The Institute will close at the end of exams Thursday, March 19. Registration for spring quarter classes will be held Monday, March 30. Saturday classes on April 4 and April 11 will make up for the classes which we will miss.

Another lecture on "Abundance" will take place at 4 p.m. on November 20 in the Student Activities Center.

Police Chief William Lombard will speak to Student Council next Thursday, November 21. Any interested students may attend this meeting of Student Council.

Miss Hogadone, Dean of Business College, has requested that students refrain from playing cards at 50 Nain Street in the snack bar.

The results of a meeting held with leaders in the Third Ward was discussed. It was suggested that the campus should have better lighting facilities. It was also noted that the police are patrolling this area.

Lke sure everyone in your department gets a newsletter.

#### DIVISION REPORTS

Social-Applications for the Hootenanny to be held on January 31 are still available. Admission will be free and cash prizes will be given to those who participate. See Elaine Grabowski for details.

Publicity & Publications-The Latin words Nostra Vox Electa will be put on the Student Council emblem. Proofreaders are needed for the Student Directory.

Campus Affairs-One member from each department is needed to help with the blood drive on February 12. Am award is given for the organization that gives the most blood. If anyone is interested in working on the awards banquet see Phil Paquet.

Organizational Affairs-Any organization putting up signs on department bulletin boards must see to it that they are taken down.

Tiger Committee-Only \$378 is needed to pay for the Tiger. Students will not be allowed to handle the tiger anymore because of legal reasons.

Freshman Council-The freshmen are planning several projects for the future.

Athletic Committee-The student representatives are Tom McKay and Chuck Kuhler. The Hockey Club is still functioning as a club with Jim Hefran acting as their coach. No student can expresent the Institute if he is on probation. Awards were granted for the Golf, Tennis, and Baseball teams. There will be seven girls on the cheerleading squad. The Tech Tourney will be held on December 27, 28, and 29. The summer wrestling clinic was a success.

Constitution Committee-Dave Smith recommended that we defeat Gary Proud's motion.

# LD BUSINESS

The constitutions of Delta Sigma Pi, I.F.C., Letterman's Club, Photo Society, and Phi Sigma Lappa were approved by Council.

## NEW BUSINESS

It was moved that Council donate \$15 to the N.A.A.C.P. It was moved and defeated that we amend the motion and send them a letter instead of \$15. The main motion was then defeated and the matter dropped.

It was moved and passed that we reinstate as campus organizations the American Society of Tool Engineers, the Bowling League, SMPTE, and Tau Kappa Alpha until December 9, 1963.

## **LINOUNCEMENTS**

figer stock will be sold on Main Street next week and everyday in the Student Activity Center.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:20 by the president.

Respectfully submitted,

Gail De Gyke

Gail De Ryke

Secretary